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nirb info

From: nirb info
Sent: August 4, 2022 11:53 AM
To: mayor_ab@qiniq.com; sao_ab@qiniq.com; Ikajutit HTA; Jerry Natanine; Clyde River 

SAO; jwillie@qia.ca; nqillaq@qia.ca; gfmayor@qiniq.com; gfsao@qiniq.com; Iviq HTA; 
lnungaq@qia.ca; Mayor@Igloolik.ca; SAO@igloolik.ca; Igloolik HTO; sungalaq@qia.ca; 
Joshua Arreak; Dave; Mittimatalik HTO; jinnauluk-kunnuk@qia.ca; ssalluiviniq@qia.ca; 
mayor@resolute.ca; sao@resolute.ca; rbhta@baffinhto.ca; Hall Beach HTA; 
larnaqjuaq@qia.ca; mayor@sanirajak.ca; sanisao@qiniq.com

Cc: nirb info; Keith Morrison; Cory Barker; Guillaume Daoust; Tara Arko; Karen Costello; 
Stephanie Taptuna; Bert Dean; Stephen Williamson Bathory

Subject: NIRB 125710/08MN053: Information for Community Representatives Re Participation in 
the Board’s Community Roundtable for Baffinland's "Production Increase Project 
Renewal" Proposal

4-Aug-2022 

Dear Parties 
 
The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) is providing this follow up to respond to several questions 
from parties regarding Friday’s request for Community Representatives to participate at a Community 
Roundtable on August 16, 2022. The NIRB highlights that the upcoming Community Roundtable is different 
than the Community Roundtables the NIRB hosted in relation to the NIRB’s assessment of the Phase 2 
Development Proposal.  No travel is required for Community Representatives to participate in the Community 
Roundtable on August 16, 2022, and the Board is working with each community to ensure Community 
Representatives can participate by teleconference or videoconference.  When Community Representatives have 
confirmed their participation, the Board will follow up with the remote access details and identifying the time 
slot on the agenda set aside for each community to share their knowledge and views.   For community members 
who are not available on August 16, 2022, the Board notes that knowledge, experience and views previously 
shared by the members of the public and Community Representatives during the Community Roundtables that 
were part of the Board’s Record in the previous assessment of the Phase 2 Development Proposal, can also be 
considered if it is relevant to the assessment of the potential for effects of the Production Increase Proposal 
Renewal. The Board understands that Community Representatives may be disappointed that due to logistical 
and time constraints that they will not be participating in-person in Pond Inlet, but as always, appreciates the 
efforts made by all who are willing to share their knowledge and views with the Board. 

 
These differences reflect that the proposal being considered by the NIRB (the Production Increase Proposal 
Renewal) is limited in scope to Baffinland continuing the mining, transportation and shipping of 6 million 
tonnes of ore through Milne Inlet until December of this year only, and a decision is required on an urgent 
basis.  Reflecting these limits, there will be no Public Hearing sessions for this assessment, and Intervenors and 
any interested parties, including community members are invited to file their written comments about the 
Proposal with the NIRB before noon on August 11, 2022.  In addition to receiving written comments, the 
NIRB also wanted to provide an opportunity for the potentially affected communities to share their knowledge 
and views with the Board about the Proposal in oral form as well.  The NIRB understands that August is a very 
busy time for many community members and wishes to minimize the amount of time they have to take away 
from their community to share their knowledge and views with the Board during this short session.  
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ᓄᓇᕗᒻᒥ ᐊᕙᑎᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔨᖏᑦ (NIRB ᐅᕝᕙᓘᓐᓃᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔩᑦ) ᐆᒥᙵ ᑭᐅᔾᔪᑎᖃᖅᑐᑦ ᐊᐱᖅᑯᑕᐅᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᓄᑦ 
ᑲᑐᔾᔨᖃᑎᒌᒋᕙᐅᔪᓃᖔᖅᑐᓄᑦ ᑕᓪᓕᒻᐅᒻᒥ ᐅᓪᓗᑐᐃᓐᓇᐅᑎᓪᓗᒍ ᑐᒃᓯᕋᐅᑕᐅᓚᐅᖅᑐᒧᑦ ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᕐᓄᑦ 
ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᒋᔭᐅᓂᐊᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓚᐅᖃᑕᐅᖁᔭᐅᓂᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᐱᔾᔪᑎᒋᓪᓗᒍ ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᐅᔪᓄᑦ ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᒋᔭᐅᓛᖅᑐᑦ 
ᑲᑎᒪᑎᑕᐅᓕᖅᐸᑕ ᐊᐅᒡᒍᓯ 16, 2022−ᒥ. ᑐᓴᐅᒪᑯᔨᕗᑦ ᓄᓇᕗᒻᒥ ᐊᕙᑎᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔨᖏᑦ ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᐅᔪᓄᑦ 
ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᒋᔭᐅᓛᖅᑐᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᑎᑕᐅᓂᕆᓛᖅᑕᖏᑦ ᐊᔾᔨᒋᔾᔮᖏᓐᓂᖃᖅᑎᑕᐅᓂᖓᓐᓂᒃ 
ᑲᑎᒪᑎᑕᐅᓂᕆᕙᓚᐅᖅᑕᖏᓐᓂᑎᑑᔾᔮᖏᓐᓂᖓᓂᒃ ᓄᓇᕗᒻᒥ ᐊᕙᑎᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔨᖏᓪᓗᑦ ᖃᐅᔨᓴᕈᑎᒋᔭᖓᓐᓄᑦ 
ᑐᖏᓕᐊᓂᒃ ᐅᔭᕋᒃᑕᒃᑲᓐᓂᕈᒪᑕᐅᔪᔪᒧᑦ ᑐᒃᓯᕋᐅᑕᐅᑎᓪᓗᒍ.  ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᐅᔪᓄᑦ ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᒋᔭᐅᓛᖅᑐᑦ 
ᑲᑎᒪᑎᑕᐅᓂᕆᓛᖅᑕᖏᑦ ᐊᐅᒡᒍᓯ 16, 2022−ᒥ. ᑕᐃᒪ ᐊᐅᓚᕆᐊᖃᓛᖏᑦᑐᑦ, ᐊᒻᒪᓗ ᓄᓇᕗᒻᒥ ᐊᕙᑎᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔨᖏᑦ 
ᐊᑐᓂ ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᐅᔪᓂᒃ ᐅᖃᖃᑎᖃᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᑦ ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᒋᔭᐅᓛᖅᑐᑦ ᑕᓚᐴᑎᒃᑯᑦ ᖃᕆᑕᐅᔭᖅᑎᒍᓪᓘᓐᓃᑦ 
ᐃᓚᐅᖃᑕᐅᔪᓐᓇᓛᖁᓪᓗᒋᑦ.  ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᕐᓄᑦ ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᒋᔭᐅᓛᖅᑐᑦ ᑭᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᖃᑕᐅᓛᕆᐊᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᓇᓗᓇᕈᓐᓃᖅᐸᑦ, 
ᓄᓇᕗᒻᒥ ᐊᕙᑎᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔨᖏᑦ ᑐᓴᐅᒪᑎᑦᓯᓛᖅᑐᑦ ᖃᓄᖅ ᓄᓇᓕᒋᔭᒥᖕᓂᒃ ᑲᑎᒪᖃᑕᐅᔪᓐᓇᓛᕆᐊᖏᓐᓂᒃ 
ᖃᖓᐅᓛᕆᐊᖓᓂᒡᓗ ᑎᑎᕋᖅᑕᐅᓯᒪᓛᕐᒥᔪᑦᑕᐅᖅ ᐅᖃᒪᑎᑕᐅᕕᖃᓛᕆᐊᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᑲᑎᒪᔾᔪᑎᓃᑦᑐᑦ ᒪᓕᒡᓗᒋᑦ ᖃᐅᔨᒪᔭᒥᓂᒃ 
ᐃᓱᒪᒋᔭᒥᓂᒡᓗ ᐊᒥᖅᑳᕈᓐᓇᖃᒃᕕᖃᓛᖁᓪᓗᒋᑦ.   ᓄᓇᓕᖕᒥᐅᓄᑦ ᐊᑐᐃᓐᓇᐅᙱᑦᑐᓄᑦ ᐊᐅᒍᔅᑦᒥᑦ 16, 2022, ᑲᑎᒪᔩᑦ 
ᖃᐅᔨᑎᑦᑎᔪᖅ ᖃᐅᔨᒪᓂᖅ, ᐊᑐᕐᓂᑯᑦ ᑕᐅᑐᒃᑕᓪᓗ ᐊᒥᖅᑳᕈᑕᐅᓵᓚᐅᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᖕᓄᑦ ᓄᓇᓕᖕᒥᓗ ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᓄᑦ ᓄᓇᓖᑦ 
ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᖏᓐᓄᑦ ᐃᓚᐅᖃᑕᐅᓚᐅᖅᑐᑦ ᑲᑎᒪᔩᑦ ᑎᑎᕋᖅᑕᐅᓯᒪᔪᑦ ᖃᐅᔨᓴᖅᑕᐅᓵᓚᐅᖅᑐᓂᑦ ᐱᓕᕆᔾᔪᓯᖅ 2 
ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᑎᑦᑎᓂᕐᒧᑦ ᑐᒃᓯᕋᐅᑎᒥᑦ, ᐃᓱᒪᒋᔭᐅᔪᓐᓇᕆᕗᖅ ᓈᒻᒪᖕᒪᖔᑦ ᖃᐅᔨᓴᖅᑕᐅᔪᒧᑦ ᐊᒃᑐᐃᓂᐅᑐᐃᓐᓇᕆᐊᓕᖕᓂᑦ 
ᓴᖅᑭᑎᑦᑎᕙᓪᓕᐊᓂᕐᒧᑦ ᐅᓄᖅᓯᒋᐊᖁᔨᓂᕐᒧᑦ ᑐᒃᓯᕋᐅᑎ ᓄᑖᙳᕆᐊᖅᑕᐅᔪᒪᔪᒧᑦ.  ᑐᑭᓯᐅᒪᔪᑦ ᓄᓇᓕᖕᓂ ᑭᒡᒐᖅᑐᐃᔨᑦ 
ᐊᐃᑦᑖᕈᓱᑐᐃᓐᓇᕆᐊᖃᕐᓂᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᐱᓕᕆᔾᔪᑎᖏᑦ ᐊᒻᒪ ᐱᕕᒃᓴᖏᑦ ᑭᒡᓕᖃᕐᓂᖏᓐᓄᑦ ᐃᓚᐅᔾᔮᙱᓐᓂᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᒥᑦᑎᒪᑕᓕᖕᒥ, 
ᑭᓯᐊᓂ ᑕᐃᒪᐃᖏᓐᓇᐅᔭᕐᒪᑦ, ᖁᔭᓕᕗᑦ ᐱᓇᔪᒃᑕᐅᔪᓂᒃ ᑕᒪᐃᓐᓄᑦ ᑐᓴᖅᑎᑦᑎᔪᒪᔪᓄᑦ ᖃᐅᔨᒪᔭᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᐊᒻᒪ 
ᑕᐅᑐᖅᑰᖅᑕᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᑲᑎᒪᔩᑦ. 

 
ᑖᒃᑯᐊ ᐊᔾᔨᒌᙱᓐᓂᕆᔭᖏᑦ ᐊᒃᑐᐊᓂᖃᖅᐳᑦ ᑖᓐᓇ ᑐᒃᓯᖅᑑᑎᒋᔭᐅᔪᖅ ᐃᓱᒪᒃᓴᖅᓯᐅᕈᑕᐅᔪᖅ  (ᑖᓐᓇ 
ᓴᖅᑭᑎᑦᑎᕙᓪᓕᐊᓂᕐᒧᑦ ᐅᓄᖅᓯᒋᐊᖅᓯᓂᕐᒧᑦ ᑐᒃᓯᖅᑑᑎᒋᔭᐅᔪᖅ ᓄᑖᙳᕆᐊᖅᑎᑦᑎᓂᕐᒧᑦ) ᑭᒡᓕᖃᖅᑐᖅ ᖃᓄᖅ 
ᐊᖏᑎᒋᓂᖓᓄᑦ ᓄᓘᔮᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ ᑲᔪᓯᓗᓂ ᐅᔭᕋᖕᓂᐊᕐᓂᕐᒥᒃ,  ᐊᒡᔭᖅᑐᐃᔪᒪᔪᑦ ᐊᒻᒪᓗ ᐅᒥᐊᕐᔪᐊᒃᑯᓪᓗ 
ᐊᒡᔭᖅᑐᐃᔪᒪᒋᓪᓗᑎᒃ  6 ᒥᓕᐊᓐ ᑕᓐᔅ−ᓂᒃ ᓴᕕᕋᔭᒃᓴᓂᒃ ᕿᙳᐊᒍᑦ ᑎᓯᐱᕆᒧᑦ ᑕᒪᑐᒪᓂ ᐊᕐᕌᒍᒥ, ᑐᐊᕕᕐᓇᖅᓯᓗᓂ.  ᑖᒃᑯᐊ 
ᑭᒡᓕᒋᔭᐅᔪᑦ ᐃᓱᒪᒋᓪᓗᒋᑦ, ᐃᓄᓕᒫᓂᒃ ᑲᑎᒪᑎᑦᑎᔪᖃᔾᔮᙱᑦᑐᖅ ᖃᐅᔨᓴᖅᑕᐅᔪᒧᑦ, ᐊᒻᒪ ᐱᓕᕆᖃᑕᐅᔪᒪᔪᑦ ᐊᒻᒪ 
ᐱᓕᕆᖃᑕᐅᔪᒪᔪᑦ, ᐃᓚᓕᐅᔾᔭᐅᓪᓗᑎᒃ ᓄᓇᓕᖕᒥᐅᑦ ᑐᙵᓱᒃᑎᑦᑎᖁᔭᐅᕗᑦ ᑎᑎᕋᖅᓯᒪᔪᓂᒃ ᐅᖃᐅᓯᒃᓴᖏᓐᓂᒃ ᑐᒃᓯᕋᐅᑎᐅᑉ 
ᒥᒃᓵᓄᑦ  ᐋᒌᓯ 11, 2022 ᑐᖔᓂ.  ᐊᒻᒪᓗᑦᑕᐅᖅ ᑎᑎᖅᑲᑎᒍᑦ ᐅᖃᐅᓯᒃᓴᓂᑦ ᐱᑎᑕᐅᓪᓗᑎᒃ, ᓄᓇᕗᒻᒥ ᐊᕙᑎᓕᕆᔨᒃᑯᑦ 
ᑲᑎᒪᔨᖏᑦ ᐱᕕᖃᖅᑎᑦᑎᔪᒪᓚᐅᕆᕗᑦ ᐊᒃᑐᖅᑕᐅᑐᐃᓐᓇᕆᐊᓕᖕᓂᑦ ᓄᓇᓕᖕᓂᑦ ᖃᐅᔨᒪᔭᒥᓂᒃ ᐃᓱᒪᒋᔭᒥᓂᒡᓗ 
ᑐᓴᖅᑎᑦᑎᓗᑎᒃ  ᑐᒃᓯᕋᐅᑎᐅᑉ ᒥᒃᓵᓄᑦ ᐅᖃᐅᓯᒃᑯᑦᑕᐅᖅ.  ᐄ, ᑕᐃᒪ ᐋᒡᒋᓯ ᐊᒃᓱᐊᓗᒃ ᐱᔭᒃᓴᖃᕐᒪᑕ ᐊᒥᓱᓄᑦ ᓄᓇᖃᖅᑐᓄᑦ 
ᐊᒻᒪᓗ ᖃᓄᖅ ᐊᑯᓂᐅᑎᒋᔪᖅ ᐊᐅᓪᓚᖃᑦᑕᕆᐊᖃᒻᒪᖔᑕ ᓄᓇᒥᖕᓂᒃ ᖃᐅᔨᒪᔭᒥᓂᒃ ᐅᖃᐅᓯᖃᕐᓗᑎᒃ ᐊᒻᒪᓗ ᖃᓄᖅ 
ᐃᓱᒪᖕᒪᖔᑕ.  
Best regards, 
 
Talia Maksagak 
Manager, Technical Administration 
 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik) 
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0 
Phone: 867-983-4600 
Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033 
Fax: 867-983-2594 
E-mail: info@nirb.ca    
Web: www.nirb.ca  
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